December 9, 2021

Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday December 9, 2021.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor Joe Mattson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller and Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl and maintenance Troy Monteque.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 
A motion was made to approve the meeting agenda by Supervisor Hoffman; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.
A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes of the regularly scheduled monthly board meeting from November 11, 2021 by Supervisor Hoffman; Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the November Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $12,173.07.  The receipts register shows a balance of $2,107.98 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $156,170.27.  A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the treasurer’s report, Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.
Motion made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the claims of $21,665.95; Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Developers Agreement / Warren White 
Mr. Warren White was present to review Shafer Townships Developers Agreement and discuss changes to the document.  That changes that were reviewed will be updated and sent back for review.  

Working in the Right of Way 
We have a permit procedure that was created back in about 2005.  Mr. White will send that to Chairman Stovern and we will review that once received.
2022 Polling Place Ordinance
Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that we needed to vote on the resolution to make Shafer Town Hall our annual polling place.  The Ordinance was reviewed and a motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman, Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.
East Central Pest Control
Chairman Stovern met with this organization last week, refurbished the bait stations, filled another hole by the back door and the will be coming one time per week to check the outside bait stations.  Troy will check the trap inside the hall.  
Genie Cleaning
It has been discussed with Supervisor Mattson retiring after his term expires that Clerk Lichtscheidl will reach out to Genie Cleaning to alert them of when it is time to come in and clean beginning January 1, 2022.
OLD BUSINESS
AED Update 

Chairman Stovern picked up the AED from Ed Kubiki.  A new battery needs to be ordered and adult and child chest pads needs to be ordered.  Chairman Stovern found 2 places that we can order the supplies from and will take care of this.
TF Fire Contract Update
Clerk Lichtscheidl report that there has been communication back and forth regarding the TF Fire Contract.  Initially Board member Troy Aanonsen had requested that Shafer Township make changes to the contract to accurately reflect the year of the contract and a couple of other changes.  The parties who created the contract are the only ones who can make changes.  The contract was sent back to the City of Taylors Falls and they have sent the document to their attorney for review and will get back to Shafer Township.  
Gopher Feet
Clerk Lichtscheidl discussed the process regarding gopher feet.  Per the Minnesota Association of Townships, 4 feet for any striped or gray gopher or the two front feet of any pocket gopher be presented to the town chair.  The town chair will then dispose of them and we can request the township reimburse the resident.  This was brought up because a resident reached out directly to the clerk requesting payment for gopher feet that had been turned into another board member. However, the clerk had no knowledge of this action and wanted to review the gopher feet policy.
Maintenance Update
Maintenance staff, Troy reports the chainsaw should be here by the end of the year.  Everything is ready to go for the snow plow.  Peterson Repair replaced the battery’s stating that they were in bad shape.  However, the batteries were replaced last winter when the front tire blew out.  
Signs:  a car went off at the intersection of 350 and Redwing.  Chairman Stovern has the information for who went off the road so we will bill for the damages done to the signs.

Miscellaneous Information
Clerk Lichtscheidl discussed upcoming rentals.  Then discussed the website and possibly reimbursing the website administrator and also talked about what do we need permission for from board members and what don’t we need in regards to what goes on the website.
Chairman Stovern discussed using contractors and who needs insurance and who doesn’t.  Currently, the lights outside need to be repaired.

Chairman Stovern asked if we could change the date of the February meeting to a week earlier.  The February meeting would be the 3rd of the month rather than the 10th.  A motion was made to move the February meeting from February 10th to February 3rd by Supervisor Hoffman, and Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion; all in favor; motion carried.

There was discussion regarding having a credit card for the township.  Supervisor Mattson disapproved of this idea and Clerk Lichtscheidl stated that there maybe rules that need to be followed on the MN Association of Townships and recommended we make sure the rules would be followed.  
Public Comment (3 Minutes)

No comment

Adjourn Meeting
A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to adjourn the meeting at 9:12 pm.  Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted:

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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